Regular Meeting		        		     			           October 26th, 2020
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, October 26h, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick, Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller and Lanny Wertz were present. Supervisor Richard Barto was not present. Visitors present included Bob Lyman, Mervin Stoltzfus and Todd Winder.

Public Concern – None at this time.

The Township Work Session and Regular Meeting minutes were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Miller, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.

	Road Master Report –The attachments along with the John Deere Tractor and Alamo mower were all delivered to Johnson’s farm. Mowed at Park, the Township. Cleaned up around Park. Emptied garbage, cleaned stormwater basins on Schoolhouse Road. Worked with the Crew from Line Painting, all the roads on the list were painted. Put up the new Bus stop signs on Pinchtown Road and put up the Road Closed signs on Burley Drive. Trained some on the new Boom mower and adjusted the cut off on mower. Boom mowed on Armstrong, State Home, Brouse, Saeger Station, Pinchtown, Middle Road and Brick Church Roads. Cut 3 limbs on Pinchtown Road. Washed 2017 Truck. Worked on leaf machine and put leaf box on 2012 truck, picked up leaves. PA #1 calls. New Boom mower has a hydraulic leak, Wayne from Badco was at the Township and someone is coming the week of 10/26 to look at the Tractor.

Old Business – Chairman Deitrick read the 1st reading of the 2021 Budget. Income is $766,020 and Expenses $725,955. 

New Business – Mervin Stoltzfus- Land Development Plans approved on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller, all in favor. Playground Equipment –Chairman Deitrick said the options Alice Towbridge picked out in the email she sent are good choices, the Township can decide on the colors and he will reach out to arrange a time for her to come to a meeting to discuss the equipment and the different options of materials to put down in the playground. Chairman Deitrick and Supervisor Dodge attended a Hazard Mitigation Meeting where they met with the Commissioner Tony Mussare and there is funding Clinton Township can apply for to help with the Park Project. The amount was discussed and decided on the amount of $110,000. The application for County Aid needs to be filled out, Supervisor Dodge suggested filling this out soon to get it in. The Engagement Audit Letter and Payroll Processing Service – Ok’d by Supervisors for Secretary Mincemoyer to sign and return. New Sub Division & Land Development Fees – Received from Lycoming County, they haven’t had an increase since 2004, the fees were discussed amongst the Supervisors and Secretary. 

Correspondence was presented and reviewed. 

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund		11 Checks	$  134,002.59
			State Fund	 	  1 Check	$  140,000.00   





          
        
	Public Comment – Resident Bob Lyman asked if the Township is going to publicize the Budget and for how long. Secretary Mincemoyer said yes and it will be available for 20 days.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Miller all in favor. Chairman Deitrick called an Executive Session. Executive Session Adjourned at 7:15pm



							
Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
